
Holland Conservation Commission 

  

 Minutes of Commission non-meeting held on June 1, 2004. 
  
Present: Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Patricia Caron and Art Fusco.  Absent: Howard Fife, 

James Wettlaufer, Steven Anderstrom and Helen Kreiger. 

  

7:00 p.m.  Chairperson called the meeting to order, but due to a lack of a quorum, no official meeting was 

held. 

  

Minutes of Commission Meeting held on May 18, 2004 were not read. 

  

No HCC meeting was held on May 25, 2004 due to an Annual Town Meeting. 

  

At the May 26th Selectman’s Meeting James Wettlaufer and Mary vandenBerg were re-appointed to the 

HCC.  Terms to expire June 30, 2007.  Art Fusco was appointed to the HCC to complete Marguerite 

Choquette’s term, which expires June 30, 2006. 

  

The Police Chief gave a Certified Letter to a police officer on 5-25-2004 to be delivered to Mr. Shackway.  

Mr. Shackway did attend the June 1, 2004 HCC meeting and was asked to return on June 8, 2004 with a 

written description of what he has done to his property on Massaconnic Trail. 

  

The HCC received notification from the DEP the project file No. 184-175 is assigned to Elizabeth Scott of 

12 Leno Rd.  Elizabeth and Robert. Scott were not present for their Public Hearing scheduled for 8:00 p.m. 

  

Joe and Judy Testa of 35 Shore Dr., not having a Procedure Sheet came to the HCC for council concerning 

the sand from Darcy Rd. and Shore Dr. washing down into their driveway.  They stated that the Board of 

Selectmen’s solution was to have the Highway Dept. place a pipe from the road to the lake. They did not 

feel that this was appropriate and were seeking another solution.  A suggestion was made to create a 

culvert to redirect the runoff to the side of the road.  This was tried by the Testa’s but it is very difficult to 

dig with so many rocks and stones without the proper equipment.  We understand their frustrations and 

referred them back to the Board of Selectmen. 

  

Procedure Sheet #03-0645 assigned to William Hardy of 12 Bennett Lane, Map 13C-10 to construct a new 

Congregational Church on Sturbridge Rd.  He gave us a preliminary report but due to a lack of a quorum 

was asked to return on 6-8-2004 at 7:15 p.m. 

  

Mark Farrell representing Shirley Catsavas of 23 Craig Rd., Map R22-B gave us a Notice of Intent to 

repair a septic system and add an addition to the house.  A Public Hearing is scheduled for June 22, 2004 

at 7:30 p.m. 

  

Motion to adjourn made by Pat Caron, seconded by Art Fusco. Non-meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

  
Respectfully submitted by: 
  

Patricia J. Caron, Secretary 
 

 Copies to:  Selectmen, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, 

Highway Surveyor, File and HCC Chairperson   


